
GAIL FARBER. Oiredor 

December 22, 2016 

Mr. Robert Oates 

COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 
"To Enrich Uves Through Effective and Caring Service" 

900 SOUTH FREMONT AVENUE 
ALHAMBRA. CA LIFORNIA 9 1803-1331 

Telephone: (626) 458-5 100 
http://dpw .lacounty. goy 

Board of State and Community Corrections 
2590 Venture Oakes Way, Suite 200 
Sacramento, CA 95833 

Dear Mr. Oates: 

MIRA LOMA WOMEN'S DETENTION CENTER 
REQUEST FOR SCOPE REVISION 
SPECS. 7266 
PROJECT ID 00001114; PROJECT P6971900 

ADDRESS ALL CORRESPONDENCE TO: 
P.O. BOX 1460 

ALiiAMBRA, CALIFORN IA 91 802- 1460 

IN REP!.. Y PlEASE 

REFER TO FILE: PM-3 

On August 17, 2015, the State Public Works Board established the Mira Loma Women's 
Detention Center (MLWDC) project. Since that time, the County has worked to develop 
the scoping documents for the eventual design-build delivery of the project. During the 
course of developing the scoping documents, changes were made to the program , 
including square footage reductions and additions, resulting in the enclosed space list 
changes. The combined total of the changes amounts to a 23,530 square foot 
reduction and is within eight percent of the original space list. 

The main additions to the space list consist of a new support services warehouse for 
medical storage, laundry storage, general warehouse, maintenance, and commissary, 
and a new entry building that will serve as the main access point for visitors to the 
facility. Also , wash rooms and showers are added to Buildings 4, 5, and 6 in order to 
repurpose these buildings to accommodate the transitional housing program. 

Due to the repurposing of existing Buildings 4, 5, and 6 to transition housing, one of the 
previously proposed new construction transitional housing building was deleted . The 
day space rooms in the twinned dormitory barracks were also reduced in size while still 
meeting code requirements. A summary of these changes are shown in the enclosed 
space list. 

Overall, the County believes these revisions to the space list provide a more efficient 
use of existing buildings on site, better accommodate the proposed operation of the 
facility and provides much needed public interface program space. Thus, the County 
respectfully requests approval of these scope revisions and looks forward to continuing 
to the next project milestone of performance criteria approval. 
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